CALIFORNIA PUC CLAIMS JURISDICTION OVER DSL SERVICES

The California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) has claimed regulatory power over DSL, the first time any state has done so. The ruling stems from a complaint filed against Pacific Bell, charging that it discriminates against independent ISP providers. Mike Jackman, executive director for the California Internet Service Provider Association, said that “What’s ultimately at stake here is not just competition in broadband access, but whether Internet users will have a choice in the content and applications that will become available in the future.” Although PacBell’s parent company has argued that the FCC has oversight in DSL transport, the CPUC ruled that “the FCC has not explicitly barred all state regulation.” The CPUC will limit the case to service issues cited in the complaint and will not DSL rates and operating speeds.
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